

Meeting: OGHS Athletic Booster Club

Date: Monday, September 16, 2019

Location: OGHS Cafeteria

Chairperson: Bobby Mills, President of the Boosters

Review of Agenda-Bobby Mills

Judy Vaughn provided a treasury report to all that were in attendance.

Coach Mark Holcomb & Coach Todd Rausch were present and wanted to thank their parents for volunteering to work concessions. Basketball parents worked the varsity OG vs. North Davidson football game. Football parents worked the football jamboree. Coach Holcomb also asked if his civic students could work concessions, etc. to go towards their community service hours.

Concession stand volunteers are going well and better than previous year. We still have a few open slots. We encourage everyone to visit our website and sign-up. We will not open concessions before our volunteers arrive. For the OG vs. North game, gates opened earlier than expected and our volunteers had not arrived.

We will invite Hope City food truck back for all home varsity football games. Experience went well and we'd like to keep this relationship on-going.

Chris DiLuzio reached out to Charles Grubbs with S&E Logo. Chris plans to order decals, license plates & magnets.

We are low on apparel. Gaby Perrell will place an order. Several suggested new logos, placing logos in different places on shirts, pocketed t-shirts and different colored t-shirts. In regards to selling apparel, Gaby suggested boosters purchase tables to place merchandise on. We are currently borrowing tables from the school.

We will host a corn-hole tournament as a fall fundraiser. Date has been set for Saturday, November 9th in OG's gym. We will need corn-hole boards and bags. Communication will be sent out closer to time.

Boosters plan to purchase varsity Letters for all Varsity student-athletes as long as funds continue to flow in from concessions & other fundraisers.

We want to reiterate that if any & all OG sports program have a need, please present it before the boosters. All requests will be considered! OG Boosters has obtained a 501c and if a sports program needs it for fundraising purposes, please coordinate with the boosters in order to use.



Ballots were given out to all who were in attendance. The following folks are our new 2019/2020 board members:

Amy Cromer

Dwight Freeman

Ginny Mabey

Judy Vaughn

Amber Williard

Eddie Longbottom

Chris DiLuzio

Gaby Perrell

Kevin Swaim

Bobby Mills

Julie Tesh

The following were voted as 2019/2020 officers: Bobby Mills, President Chris DiLuzio, Vice-President Judy Vaughn-Treasurer Julie Tesh-Secretary

Sport/coaches requests:

Boosters' owes golf team \$3500. They loaned us this to help cover dugout expense. **Board agreed on 9/16/19 to pay; will be removed at next meeting.**

Requests as of 7/15/19 (Stan Smith): Requesting help from boosters to help cover some of the costs for these items.

- 1) OG is in need of a new washer. Currently there is only one and it's used by all sports. Rough estimate is \$11K. Board agreed to pay \$4500 to go towards this purchase. Will be removed at next meeting.
- 2) Reel Mower, rough estimate is 15-20K.
- 3) In need of golf cart or Gator. Rough estimate is \$5-10K